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For Immediate Release: January 25, 2022 

Homicide Investigation  
  

Bloomington, IL - On Monday, 1/24/2022, at approximately 7:30 p.m., Bloomington police officers were 
dispatched to the 600 block of W. Jefferson St. for a person who had been shot. 
 
Upon arrival, officers located a 29-year-old male victim in an apartment with injuries consistent with a 
gunshot wound. At 8:45 p.m., McLean County Coroner Dr. Kathleen Yoder responded to the scene and 
pronounced the gunshot victim deceased. Identification of the victim will not be released until the next 
of kin is notified.  
 
Bloomington Police Department's Crime Scene Investigation (CSI) detectives and Criminal Investigations 
Division (CID) detectives were also called to process and investigate the homicide. At this time, there 
have been no arrests made, no suspect(s) information to release, and there are no other injuries to 
report. The circumstances regarding the homicide are still under investigation. 

 
Chief of Police Jamal Simington said, "I am saddened by this unnecessary loss of life and I send my 
condolences to the victim's family. If anyone has information related to this senseless act or any other, 
please reach out to us. As always, we need your help to keep our community safe." 
 
Anyone with information should contact Detective Paul Jones at 309-434-2548 or at pjones@cityblm.org 
or contact Detective Pedro Diaz at 309-434-2532 or at pdiaz@cityblm.org. 
  

### 
 

If you wish to submit a tip and remain anonymous, please contact the Crime & Intelligence Analysis Unit (CIAU) 
at (309)-434-2963 or email CIAU@cityblm.org. The CIAU office is staffed from 8am-4:30pm, weekdays. If no one 
is available to answer your call, please leave the information on the voicemail or send it by e-mail. 
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